TOWN OF MANSURA
TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
MAY 9, 2022

The Mayor and Board of Alderman of the Town of Mansura met in regular session at the Mansura Town Hall on Monday May 9
2022, at six o'clock.

Present: Mayor Kenneth Pickett, Alderman Bruce Jackson, Gaon Escude, Roderick Perry, Shawn Wilson, and Judy Bazert.

The meeting opened with a prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance.

Blake Knoll addressed the Mayor and Board of Alderman about the towns First Insurance renewal to see if anyone had any
questions about the town's insurance renewal.

Mr. Ron Bordelon from Pan American Engineer addressed the Mayor and Board of Alderman with the engineering status
report.

Motioned by Judy Bazert, seconded by Shawn Wilson and unanimously carried to approve an additional $150 to council pay to
bring their salaries to $350 a month beginning January 2023.

Motioned by Judy Bazert, seconded by Shawn Wilson and unanimously carried to run an ad for bids for the old John Deere
tractor and bushog a one, Minimum bid of $1200.00.

Motioned by Shawn Wilson, seconded by Bruce Jackson and unanimously carried to run an ad to lease out the old Cleco
building for $600.00 a month.

Mayor Pickett informed the Board of Alderman that grass cutting prices will be at $75.00 a lot and$ 250.00 an acre. Mayor
Pickett and Alderman Bruce Jackson will go out and quote a price if the lots need to be looked at before getting it cut by the
town.

Motioned by Shawn Wilson, seconded by Bruce Jackson and unanimously carried to accept and adopt the minutes of the April
11, 2022 meeting.

Motioned by Bruce Jackson, seconded by Shawn Wilson and unanimously carried to approve April bills for payment.

Motioned by Judy Bazert, seconded by Bruce Jackson and unanimously carried to adopt the 2022 milage rate.

Motioned by Shawn Wilson, seconded by Bruce Jackson and unanimously carried to approve and adopt the proposed
amendment budget for June 30, 2022.

Motioned by Judy Bazert, seconded by Bruce Jackson and unanimously carried to have a public hearing on June 13, 2022 at
5:30p.m. to discuss the 2022-2023 Fiscal Year Budget.

Motioned by Bruce Jackson, seconded by Shawn Wilson and unanimously carried to add Meyhan Chenevert to the agenda.
Meyhan Chenevert thanked the Town for all the help they've been giving for the Cochon De Lait Mini Festival.

Motioned by Shawn Wilson, seconded by Judy Bazert and unanimously carried to approve the Police Department two new
police units.

Financial statement for April was viewed by town council.

Motioned by Shawn Wilsgn, seconded by Bruce Jackson and unanimously carried having no further business, the meeting was
adjourned.
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